
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 21, 2006 
 
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board 
 
FROM:  Ronald F. Kirby, Director of Transportation Planning 
 
SUBJECT: Nomination for the TPB Citizens Advisory Committee  
 
 
 
Attached is a biography for Mr. Merle Van Horne who will be nominated by TPB Vice 
Chairman Michelle Pourciau to be a member of the TPB Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) 
for 2006.  Mr. Van Horne will replace Mr. Allen Greenberg who has resigned from the CAC.  
 
Also attached is a letter from Vice Chairman Pourciau expressing her intention to nominate Mr. 
Van Horne, along with the resignation letter of Mr. Greenberg.  
 
The TPB’s approval of Mr. Van Horne’s nomination will be requested at the June 21 board 
meeting. 
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Merle J. Van Horne     Telephone: 202/544-8662 
 
1325 Massachusetts Avenue SE   e-mail: mvanhorn@erols.com 
Washington, DC 20003 
 
 
Information Submitted by Merle Van Horne Regarding Reappointment to the Citizens Advisory 
Committee of the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board. 
 
Current Status: Retired from the National Park Service, Headquarters Office.  
 
Qualifications and Experience: 
 
Education:  B.S. Rutgers. Ornamental Horticulture and Landscape Design. 

Diplom-Forstwirt. University of Freiburg, Germany (M.S. equivalent in Forestry). 
Ph.D. Utah State University. Forest Recreation with minor in Sociology and emphasis in Statistics. 

 
Throughout my career with the Interior Department, I have been involved with the interactions of transportation with 
parks, recreation, the environment and human health. A special concern of mine has been the non-work-related mobility 
of transportation-disadvantaged population segments. I am familiar with the NEPA process and with the effects of ISTEA 
and TEA-21 on natural, recreational and cultural resources. 
 
I have been deeply involved in all aspects of human-powered transportation on land and water-especially with water trails 
and rail trails. Within the National Park Service (NPS), I was the principal staffer on water trails and served on the 
National Trails Advisory Team until my retirement. I represented NPS on the Bicycle Subcommittee of the Transportation 
Research Board and on the Interagency Research Working Group on Transportation and Sustainable Communities. I am 
computer-literate and familiar with statistical methods, survey research, modeling and geographic information systems 
(GIS). 
 
Why I am interested in serving on the Citizens Advisory Committee: 
 
I am concerned about the inadequate consideration by CAC and TPB of the needs of the transportation-disadvantaged—
including persons arriving from other regions and countries—for access to recreation and cultural opportunities and other 
non-work destinations. My special concerns also include foot, bicycle and water transportation. 
 
I am deeply disturbed by a tendency toward Procrusteanism—a one-size-fits-all philosophy—in transportation planning in 
the Washington region and the nation as a whole. My goal is a metropolitan region in which TPB sees to it that the parts 
interconnect, that certain standards of mobility and social/environmental impact are met, and that transportation costs are 
equitably shared. Beyond that, the region should respect each community's vision of what kind of place it is and wishes to 
become.  
 
My background and experience would, I think, continue to be valuable to the work of the Citizens Advisory Committee in 
2006.  
 
 
 






